Connel Community Council
Minutes of Connel Community Council Meeting

Held in Connel Village Hall  on Tuesday8th November 2016 at 7.30pm

1.Present 
CC Sandy Dunlop, CC Roger Ashforth, CC Jim Grout, CC John Anderson, Helen Anderson,  CC Fiona Ferguson, CC Stephanie Irvine, Cllr Roddy MacCuish, Cllr Ian MacLean, Cllr. Elaine Robertson, Cllr Kieron Green, Cllr Julie MacKenzie.Also present were 25 residents  of   Connel  including Ann Colthart, Maud Marshall, 
Apologies:  Lorn Nelson
Declarations of interest:   None
2. Minutes of last Meeting – 26th July 2016

Adoption of these minutes was proposed by Jim Grout and seconded by John Anderson.
3. Matters Arising   - 6 actions 

a) Objection letter re Duriehill  - on agenda.
b) Contact Jim Smith re A85 – an email has been received from Eileen Coghill at Bear Scotland, indicating that she would now be our liason. All pot holes previously identified have been permanently repaired and proposed resurfacing work completed. Fiona Ferguson then drew attention to the 20 mph light at the school being faulty and needing repair. Action: Agreed that Eileen Coghill should be notified of this. 

c) Use of Community Council funds – advice has been received from Argyll & Bute Council that any surplus from Community Council funds may be distributed to support matters in line with the Community Council’s overall values and goals. 
d) Renewal of Notice Board – Sandy Dunlop. Two quotes have been received, one for renewal with general purpose board £40, the other renewal with marine ply £70. Those present were in agreement to renew the board with marine ply – renewal but no changes - but that ongoing a monthly tidy up of the board would be needed.

e) Doorstep Crime Cards – Jim Grout asked if any further cards had been delivered. SD and RA both confirmed that they had distributed some and still had plenty if anyone else wished them.
f) Visibility of M&K MacLeod’s Portaloos – SD had spoken to MacLeods regarding the portaloos. Screening had been put up, but had blown over in bad weather. Subsequently repaired.
4. Police Report – no officer able to attend the meeting. It was noted that a review of Oban Police Station had been announced in the local press that day. While this was of great concern to those present, Cllr Keiron Green interjected that this was not with a view to closure, but to consider suitability of premises and the possibility of co-location etc. 
5. Community Council Bi-election. It was noted that Stephanie Irvine had been elected in the recent Bi-election, but with one vacancy still remaining. RA stressed the need to fill this vacancy, given the volume of work been attended to by the Community Council.

6. New Planning Applications – SD: A new application has been lodged by M&K MacLeod for a drainage scheme at the St.Orans Place development. The plans showed “Hard standing” parking bays built of a porous material and a soak-away to prevent flash flooding. Also, water gathered in a pond onsite would ultimately pass into an existing historic drain. 
Matters raised in discussion
 - does the scheme alter drainage of the whole site and is it competent in the first instance? 
 - will drainage run through pipes bypassing the sump? 

 - is the historic drain fit for purpose and has its ownership/consent been identified ; the view of the meeting being that the outlet of the drain was unknown and could ultimately lead to discharge of water under the gardens of Ferryfield unbeknown to property owners 
- timing…why are such plans being submitted at the end of construction of the site, when they should have been a fundamental consideration at the start of development?

 - issues of SEPA involvement with drainage water ultimately destined for Loch Etive. 
ACTION It was agreed that a letter of objection be drafted focusing on the above but also -----
 - seeking  assurance from A&B Council that sufficient testing of the historic drain takes place with test results made public.

 - seeking assurance from A&B Council that competent inspection will ensure that what is ultimately built will match the plans submitted.
Letter to be lodged by 8th December.

7. Duriehill Planning Decision
The recent Planning, Protective Services and Licensing Committee meeting of 3rd November 2016 was discussed in depth, with the mood of those gathered (packed meeting) clearly indicative of outrage and disgust at both the decision of the PPSL meeting and elements of the conduct of the meeting.  

An open discussion took place with many individuals speaking of the loss of confidence in the planning process and lack of professionalism/competence among local planning officers. 
ACTION: It was agreed that the CC should write to the appropriate officers of the Council to convey the anger of the local community and loss of public faith in local planning.  Such a letter of complaint should also request that Council Officers take steps to remedy the situation, by way of engaging with the Connel Community perhaps at a presentation in the village hall, justifying the actions of the planning department and the recent process.  
It was agreed that complaints relating to the conduct of individual Councillors at the meeting be addressed by letters from individuals rather than by the CC, with some indicating that they would pursue complaints to the Commissioner for Ethical Standards in Public Life. Anne Colthart thanked the Community Council and RA in particular, for speaking on her behalf at the Planning Meeting and thanked the whole community for supporting her at this difficult time.

8. AOCB – Connel Bridge Junction Boxes.  SD reported that the junction boxes recently installed on the bridge, but widely criticised as unsightly, had not yet been changed. This would now happen next Spring with Planning Permission only now being sought.
9. Date of next meeting  - 10th January 2016  
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